

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

April 21, 2017

Ms. Zan Frackelton Bikeshare and Bike Parking Planner District Department of Transportation 55 M Street SE, Suite 400 Washington, DC 20003 alexandra.frackelton@dc.gov

RE: Proposed Capital Bikeshare Station Installation Location at New Hampshire Avenue, 18th Street, and Q Street NW

Dear Ms. Frackelton:

At its regular meeting on April 12, 2017, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With 9 of 9 Commissioners in attendance, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following resolution by a vote of (9-0-0):

WHEREAS, ANC 2B is an enthusiastic supporter of Capitol Bikeshare,

WHEREAS, ANC 2B fully supports Vision Zero, with the objective "by the year 2024, Washington, DC will reach zero fatalities and serious injuries to travelers of our transportation system, through more effective use of data, education, enforcement, and engineering," and

WHEREAS, ANC 2B believes the proposed bikeshare station at New Hampshire Avenue, 18th Street, and Q Street NW is an unsafe location to mount and dismount bicycles and is in direct contradiction of Vision Zero.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that ANC 2B requests that the District Department of Transportation work with the ANC, in support of Vision Zero, to find a comparable and safe location for a bikeshare station in the vicinity of New Hampshire Avenue, 18th Street, and Q Street NW.

Commissioners Stephanie Maltz (<u>2B03@anc.dc.gov</u>) and Nicole Mann (<u>nicole.mann@dupontcircleanc.net</u>) are the Commission's representatives in this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Nicole Mann

Chair